
 Palanca, a lever, or 

so we learned on our Cur-

sillo weekend. Defined in 

the official Cursillo litera-

ture as prayer and sacrifice 

directed toward the candi-

dates and team on a week-

end. But the concept of 

palanca extends further 

than that. We are a praying 

community, and as such, 

cover in prayer the entire 

movement; Precursillo, 

Post Cursillo, School of 

Leaders and Secretariat. 

According to a recent arti-

cle by Victor Lugo in the 

June National Mailing, 

“We know that everything 

that is good has value or 

worth, the higher the value 

or worth of an item, the 

better it is. If we apply this 

logic to the idea of the type 

of palanca that we are 

asked to offer; i.e. prayer in 

the form of sacrifice, we 

should strive to pray the 

type of prayer that will 

touch the Sacred Heart of 

Our Lord Jesus Christ.” 

Mr. Lugo goes on to com-

pare our humble prayers 

and sacrifices to that of 

Jesus. “The first person to 

have made palanca was 

Our Lord Jesus, precisely 

when He prayed to His and 

our Heavenly Father, and 
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asked Him to decree that 

the Christ would stay with 

us to protect us from our 

enemies and to make us 

one in Him as He and the 

Father are one. (John 17) 

And His Mother Mary fol-

lowed His example. “Our 

Blessed Mother Mary also 

made palanca for us in the 

Cenacle together with the 

Apostles, who were pray-

ing until the Holy Spirit 

came to them in Pente-

cost.” I am inspired to be 

more diligent in prayer 

with these examples in my 

mind. 

 

 This article had 

second purpose. I have 

been charged with the re-

sponsibility to facilitate 

palanca for not only our 

Cursillo weekends but that 

of the national and interna-

tional requests. To that end 

I am compiling an email 

list to send out request for 

prayer and sacrifices. You 

may recall reading letters 

from other countries on 

your weekend. The Na-

tional Cursillo Movement 

sends requests weekly for 

the same from us. In the 

past we would acknowl-

edge their requests with a 

simple “general palanca” 

letter. My desire is to put 

some real numbers on 

these letters. The number 

of Masses, hours of fast-

ing, rosaries, offerings of 

sufferings, hours of Adora-

tion and so on would be 

attached to our response. 

 

 Here’s where you 

come in. My email address 

is: 

velma_burke@yahoo.com. 

You can speed my email 

process if you send me 

your palanca offering on a 

monthly basis. You could 

choose to do the same 

amount each month and let 

it stand indefinitely. Or 

you could offer your pal-

anca for a given weekend 

each month. When I know 

the specifics of our Dio-

cese of Knoxville Cursillo 

palanca, I will begin re-

sponding to the National 

and International requests. 

God Bless You and Our 

Cursillo Movement. 

  

We need your We need your We need your We need your     
Candidates!!Candidates!!Candidates!!Candidates!!    

 
 
Do you have a candi-
date for the upcoming 
Cursillo weekends?  Do 
you have an application 
for your friend?  If you 
need  one they are 
available at 
www.knoxvillecursillo.or
g - click on download. 
 The Men’s English 
Weekend is Aug 26-
29th and the Women’s 
English Weekend is 
Sept 30-Oct 3rd.  We 
must have 15 con-
firmed candidates by 
July 25th for the Men’s 
weekend and August 
29th for the Women’s 
weekend.  Please mail 
to: Angela Feltz 3019 
Rambling oad, Mary-
ville TN  37801 
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Members of the Secretariat 

 

Spiritual Director—Fr. Alex Waraksa, St. Patrick, 2518 W Andrew Johnson Hwy, Morristown, 
TN 37814  (423) 586-9174, awaraksa@hotmail.com 
Lay Director—James Heath, 117 Deer Run Circle, Crossville, 38555 931-788-2569, jim-
heath@charter.net 
Pre-Cursillo—Angela Feltz, 3019 Rambling Road, Maryville, 37801, 865-719-0280, angela-
feltz127@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo—Steve Pacitti, 34000 Highway 72, Loudon, 37774 865-458-6717, ste-
vepacitti@hughes.net 
Co-Cursillo— Greg English, 296 Davey Crocket Rd., Limestone, TN, 37681 
423-257-3595, gregeng47@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo, Spanish—Beatriz Rincan, 3225 Hedrick Lane Cleveland 37323 
423-614-0296, gmexicutie857@hotmail.com 
Post-Cursillo—Dick Shriver, 2000Cedar Lane, Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-688-8601, 
shriver51@aol.com 
English School of Leaders—Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr., Maryville, 37803 865-681-7858, 
schering4@aol.com 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Alicia Mora, 309 Kilgore St. Athens, TN 37303, Cell 
423-368-5310, ALEXM2005@univision.com 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Erasmo Hernandez, 803 Northside Dr., Athens, 
TN, 37303, Cell, 423-507-7568, Home 423-507-7311, erasmohernandezb@hotmail.com 
Treasurer—Debra Ferreri, 1321 Parker Ave. SW., Cleveland, 37311 423-472-2461, bam-
bilynn2@bellsouth.net 
Secretary—Kay Sheldon, 144 Dudala Way, Loudon, 37774 865-458-8510, kayshel-
don@bellsouth.net 
Music—Judy Holt, 10 Flamingo Ct., Johnson City, TN 37601, 423-767-6394, jjholt@charter.net 

Assistants to the Secretariat 
Coordinator Parish Representatives—Bob Ketteringham, 3437 Bentwood Dr. Kodak, TN, 
37764, 865-933-5486, bobbykett@yahoo.com 

Group Reunion Rep.-- Peter Ulmer 11509 Ivy, Knoxville, TN.37934(865) 548-6508  
Webmaster—Robb Morris, 4209 Whitlow Ave, Knoxville, 37919, 865-637-1689, 
robert@morris.net 
Co-ordinator School of Leaders—Jim Holt, 11 Flamingo Court, Johnson City, 37601, 423-282-
1616, jjholt@chartertn.net 

Coordinator Palanca—Velma Burke, 3697 Miser, Louisville, TN 37777, (865-)983-2812 , 
velma_burke@yahoo.com 
Editor, Rooster Crows—Carol Rummel, 3007 Pueblo Drive, Crossville, 38572 931-788-1019, 
cartalks@frontiernet.net 

De colores 

Cursillo Family Picnic/Fundraiser—Aug 7, 2010 
 

 We are planning a Cursillo family picnic and fundraiser on Sat, August 7th 

from 4-8 PM at 2000 Cedar Lane, at Dick and Gail Shriver’s home.  This picnic is for 

all Cursillistas and their families so put it on your calendar NOW! 
 Their will be a silent auction with all proceeds going to our Cursillo Movement 

to offset shortages incurred on weekends.  We will also have a horse-shoe tournament, 

badmitton, volleyball, karaoke and plenty of time to socialize.  It is a pot-luck so bring 

something to share.   

 We need donations for the auction.  Contact Dick Shriver at 865-384-2133 

cell/865 688-8601 home. 

 We will have tents, so the picnic is a go--rain or shine.  More information to 

follow.  Keep watching here and our website at http://www.knoxvillecursillo.org/ for 

more details. 

———————————————————————————————— 
Secretariat Meeting, July 10, 10 AM, Our Lady of Fatima, Alcoa 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

AMERICA!! 


